# Highters Heath Newsletter

Tel: 0121 464 2459 Fax: 0121 464 8009
Email: office@hightersheath.co.uk Web: www.hightersheath.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs H. Colgan M.A. (Hons), PGCE Deputy Headteacher: Mr B. Doherty B.Ed. (Hons)

25th October 2019



Thank you to everyone who attended Parents' Evening and completed the questionnaires. We hope you felt proud of your children and how hard they have worked this half term.

We are delighted to inform you that Mrs Mudge will be Acting Deputy Head Teacher after Christmas, supporting Mr Doherty in his role as Acting Head Teacher. We know that they will work very hard, along with the rest of the Highters Heath team, to ensure the school continues to move forward.

We have had some fantastic homework projects returned to school, prizes will be given out in assembly.

You can view the homework projects at Parent Pop In after half term. Please look out for the next homework project, this will be sent home in the first week after half term.

We hope you all have a lovely half term.

### **Caring Parents**

Thank you to the Caring Parents for all their hard work and for the brilliant Halloween Disco this week. It was a fantastic evening with some very imaginative costumes worn by the children.

The Caring Parents do a wonderful job of helping raise money for the school, however they need more parents to help them, if you are interested in joining them or helping out with events please contact the school office.

### **School Uniform**

Please be aware that nail vanish should not be worn to school, your child will be asked to remove it with nail vanish remover should they come to school with it on.

Earrings should be small studs only, please do not send your child to school in hooped earrings.

School shoes should be black.

Children should have a PE Kit and book bag in school every day. Our PE kit consists of black shorts, a white, short-sleeved t-shirt and black pumps.

### **Book Bags**

Please note the cost of a school book bag is now £6.50 and can be purchased from the school office.

### **Parking**

As always can we asked that all parents park in a safe and appropriate way to enable everyone safe entry and exit from School and the Nursery. Thank you.

### **Dinner Money**

Please remember that dinner money should be paid to the office in advance and that accounts should be kept in credit. Anyone falling more than a week behind will be asked to send in a lunch from home.

## **Attendance for October 2019**

Best	Year 5	95.5%
	Year 3	95.4%
	Year 6	93.9%
	Year 2	93.9%
	Year 4	92.8%
	Year 1	88.7%
Worst	Reception	81.9%



# **Lates for October 2019**

Least	Year 6	6
	Reception	10
	Year 1	17
	Year 2	19
	Year 4	22
	Year 5	24
Most	Year 3	34

Well done to Year 6 for getting to school on time the most in October.

# DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

4<sup>TH</sup> November Return to school

7<sup>th</sup> November Reading workshop Reception and year 1

12<sup>th</sup> November School Photographer

19<sup>th</sup> November Y5 Trip (Birmingham Cathedral)

27<sup>th</sup> November Y5 Class Assembly

28<sup>th</sup> November Y4 Theatre Visit

5<sup>th</sup> December Nasal Flu spray all Classes